From: dcplanning

Subject: No Obj - NH/24/06012 - 24/00771/REM - Former Fuel Depot, Bognor Road, PO20
1EJ

Attachments: No Obj NHPR - NH-24-06012 - 24-00771-REM - Former Fuel Depot, Bognor Road,
PO20 1E).pdf

from: Matthew Lewis [

Sent: Monday, April 22,2024 7:50 AM
To: dcplanning <dcplanning@chichester.gov.uk>

Cc: Planning SE

Subject: No Obj - NH/24/06012 - 24/00771/REM - Former Fuel Depot, Bognor Road, PO20 1EJ

Dear Ms Prichard,
| refer to your email of 19 April 2024 seeking comments on the above planning application.

We have carried out a review of the application papers and our comments are set out in the
NHPR attached. Our recommendation is that we raise no objection to this development proposal.

Thank you for consulting with National Highways and please continue to consult on other planning

applications via our inbox

Regards,

Matt Lewis (he/him) Assistant Spatial Planner
Planning and Development

National Highways | Bridge House | 1 Walnut Tree Close | Guildford | Surrey | GU1 4LZ

Web: nationalhighways.co.uk

----- Original Message-----

From: dcplanning@chichester.gov.uk <dcplanning@chichester.gov.uk>
Sent: Friday, April 19, 2024 11:45 AM

To: Planning SE

Subject: Chichester District Council Planning Consultation - 24/00771/REM

Planning Consultation

LEGAL DISCLAIMER

This e-mail and any files transmitted with it are confidential and intended solely for the use of the
individual or entity to whom they are addressed. However, any views or opinions presented are
solely those of the author and do not necessarily represent those of Chichester District Council.

If you are not the intended recipient or the person responsible for delivering the e-mail to the
intended recipient, be advised that you have received this e-mail in error and that any use,
dissemination, forwarding, printing or copying of this e-mail is strictly prohibited.
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National Highways Planning Response (NHPR 24-02)
Formal Recommendation to an Application for Planning Permission

From: Christine Allen, Regional Director
Operations Directorate
South East Region

National Hiihwais

To: Chichester District Council (FAO Joanne Prichard)
dcplanning@chichester.gov.uk

Council's Reference: 24/00771/REM

Location: Former Fuel Depot, Bognor Road, Chichester, West Sussex, PO20 1EJ

Proposal: All outstanding Reserved Matters (layout, appearance, scale, and
landscaping) for the erection of 1858sqm of Class B1(c)/B2/B8 floorspace (with
ancillary trade counter) on Plot B2 pursuant to outline planning permission
0/23/02329/0UT

National Highways Ref: NH/24/06012

Referring to the consultation on a planning application dated 19 April 2024 referenced
above, in the vicinity of the A27 that forms part of the Strategic Road Network, notice
is hereby given that National Highways’ formal recommendation is that we:

a) offer no objection (see reasons at Annex A);
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Highways Act 1980 Section 175B is not relevant to this application.’

This represents National Highways’ formal recommendation and is copied to the
Department for Transport as per the terms of our Licence.

Should the Local Planning Authority not propose to determine the application in
accordance with this recommendation they are required to consult the Secretary of
State for Transport, as set out in the Town and Country Planning (Development

Affecting Trunk Roads) Direction 2018, via—and may not
determine the application until the consultation process is complete.

The Local Planning Authority must also copy any consultation under the 2018
Direction to PlanningSE@nationalhighways.co.uk.

Signature: Date: 22 April 2024

Name: Matt Lewis Position: Assistant Spatial Planner

National Highways
Bridge House, 1 Walnut Tree Close, Guildford, Surrey, GU1 4LZ

—

' Where relevant, further information will be provided within Annex A.
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Annex A National Highways’ assessment of the proposed development

National Highways has been appointed by the Secretary of State for Transport as a
strategic highway company under the provisions of the Infrastructure Act 2015 and is
the highway authority, traffic authority and street authority for the Strategic Road
Network (SRN). The SRN is a critical national asset and as such we work to ensure
that it operates and is managed in the public interest, both in respect of current
activities and needs as well as in providing effective stewardship of its long-term
operation and integrity.

In the case of this development proposal, our interests relate to the A27. We are
interested as to whether there would be any adverse safety implications for the SRN

because of this proposal.

Recommendation

We are satisfied that the proposal would not materially affect the safety, reliability and/
or operation of the strategic road network.

As such, National Highways would offer no objection.

Thank you again for consulting with National Highways and please continue to consult

on other planning applications via our inbox_

Standing advice to the local planning authority

The Climate Change Committee’s 2022 Report to Parliament notes that for the UK to
achieve net zero carbon status by 2050, action is needed to support a modal shift
away from car travel. The NPPF supports this position, with paragraphs 74 and 109
prescribing that significant development should offer a genuine choice of transport
modes, while paragraphs 108 and 114 advise that appropriate opportunities to
promote walking, cycling and public transport should be taken up.

Moreover, the build clever and build efficiently criteria as set out in clause 6.1.4 of
PAS2080 promote the use of low carbon materials and products, innovative design
solutions and construction methods to minimise resource consumption.

These considerations should be weighed alongside any relevant Local Plan policies

to ensure that planning decisions are in line with the necessary transition to net zero
carbon.
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